
Celebrating 42 Years of HOPE 
Our goal, in this 42nd year, is to expand our support, services and outreach to the bereaved with  

emphasis on helping grieving youth, and to financially solidify HOPE for decades to come. 

HOPELine Newsletter ~ September 2021 
A monthly newsletter of HOPE FOR BEREAVED,  

a not-for-profit community organization providing  

hope, support and services for the bereaved. 

Share Your Story Underwriting ~ Opportunity 
Do you have an article or story to share?  We are always looking for articles that 
inspire hope, help and comfort to the bereaved.  

Email us at:  mail@hopeforbereaved.com 
Each month, the HOPELine is sent to 1,200 families throughout Central New York and 

the United States.   If you would like to underwrite the cost of the HOPELine for a specific 

month, please contact Pat Kriesel at HOPE at 315-475-HOPE (4673).  It costs $450 to 

underwrite the newsletter.  Your donation will fund 100% of the expense of a newsletter 

for a month.  You may include a special dedication to your loved one. 

Thank you for supporting the HOPELine! 

Please visit our website to view our video Celebrating 40 Years of HOPE!www.hopeforbereaved.com  

You can access so much information on our website: upcoming events, support groups, one on one 

counseling, purchase HOPE books, bricks for memorials at the Butterfly Garden of HOPE, read, print 

and share current and past editions of the HOPELine newsletter and so much more! 

The purpose of this  

newsletter is to help those 

who have experienced the 

death of a loved one.  

Each month, we share  

information and ideas 

from bereaved people 

and professionals to help 

you through your grief 

journey.  Please know 

you are not alone.  

HOPE is here to help 

you.   To talk with a 

compassionate, caring 

professional, please  

call us today at  

315-475-HOPE (4673). 
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“My friend just died.  I don’t know what to do.” 
Author Unknown 

 “Alright, here goes.  I’m old.  What that means is that I’ve 
survived (so far) and a lot of people I’ve known did not.  I’ve lost 
friends, acquaintances, co-workers, grandparents, mom, relatives, 
teachers, mentors, students, neighbors and a host of other folks.  I 
have no children, and can’t imagine the pain it must be to lose a 

child.  But here’s my 2 cents.” 

 “I wish I could say you get used to people dying.  I never did.  
I don’t want to, it tears a hole through me whenever somebody I 
love dies, no matter the circumstances.  But I don’t want it to 

“not matter”.  I don’t want it to be something that just passes.  
My scars are a testament to the love and the relationship that I 
had for and with that person.  And if the scar is deep, so was the 
love.  So be it.  Scars are a testament to life.  Scars are a testament 
that I can love deeply and live deeply and be cut or even gouged 

and that I can heal and continue to live and continue to love.  The 
scar tissue is stronger than the original flesh ever was.  Scars are a 
testament to life.  Scars are only ugly to people who can’t see. 

 As for grief, you’ll find it comes in waves.  When the ship is 

first wrecked, you’re drowning, with wreckage all around you.  
Everything floating around you reminds you of the beauty and 
the magnificence of the ship that was, and is no more.  And all 
you can do is float.  You find some piece of the wreckage and you 
hang on for a while.  Maybe it’s some physical thing.  Maybe it’s a 

happy memory or a photograph.  Maybe it’s a person who is also 
floating.  For a while, all you can do is float.  Stay alive. 

Continued on Page 3 
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“My friend just died.  I don’t know what to do.” Continued from Page 2 

 

 In the beginning, the waves are 100 feet tall and crash over 
you without mercy.  They come 10 seconds apart and don’t even 
give you time to catch your breath.  All you can do is hang on and 
float.  After a while, maybe weeks, they come further apart.  
When they come, they still crash all over you and wipe you out.  

But in between, you can breathe, you can function.  You never 
know what’s going to trigger the grief.  It might be a song, a pic-
ture, a street intersection, the smell of a cup of coffee.  It can be 
just about anything….. and the waves come crashing.  But in be-
tween waves, there’s life. 

 Somewhere down the line. And it’s different for everyone, 
you find that the waves are only 80 feet tall, or 50 feet tall.  And 
while they still come, they come further apart.  You can see them 
coming.  An anniversary, a birthday or Christmas or landing at 

O’Hare.  You can see it coming, for the most part, and prepare 
yourself.  And when it washes over you, you know that somehow 
you will, again, come out the other side.  Soaking wet, sputter-
ing, still hanging on to some tiny piece of the wreckage, but you 
will come out. 

 Take it from an old guy.  The waves never stop coming, and 
somehow you don’t really want them to.  But you learn that 
you’ll survive them.  And other waves will come, and you’ll sur-
vive them too.  If you’re lucky, you’ll have lots of scars from lots 

of loves.  And lots of shipwrecks.” 
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WHY ARE ANIMAL LIVES SHORTER? 

 Veterinarian Robin Downing answers this question with a true story in his arti-

cle entitled “Rites of Passage” from the book Saying Goodbye.  In his examination of a 

ten-year-old dog named Belker he found that the dog was dying of cancer.  He of-

fered to perform the euthanasia procedure in the home of the dog’s owners.  In mak-

ing the arrangements the parents thought that it would be good for their four-year-

old son Shane to observe the procedure.  They felt it would be a good 

learning experienced. 

 Belker died peacefully within a few minutes and the boy 

seemed to accept Belker’s transition without any difficulty or confu-

sion.  The adults were wondering aloud that animal lives are shorter 

than human lives.  Shane said, “I know why.  Everybody is born so 

they can learn how to live a good life  -  like loving everybody and 

being nice, right?  Well, animals already know how to do that, so 

they don’t have to stay as long.” 

 Animals give us so much in their short lives.  This story is also an example of 

how important it is for children to be included in dying and grief experiences. 

THE RAINBOW BRIDGE 

There is a bridge connecting Heaven and Earth.  It is called 

the Rainbow Bridge because of its many colors.  Just this side 

of the Rainbow Bridge there is a land of meadows, hills and 

valleys with lush green grass. 

When a beloved pet dies, the pet goes to this place.  There is 

always food and water and warm spring weather.  The old 

and frail animals are young again.  Those who are maimed 

are made whole again.  They play all day with each other. 

There is only one thing missing.  They are not with their special person who loved them on Earth.  So, 

each day they run and play until the day comes when one suddenly stops  

playing and looks up!  The nose twitches!  The ears are up!  The eyes are staring!  And this one sud-

denly runs from the group. 

You have been seen, and when you and your special friend meet, you take him or her in your arms 

and embrace.  Your face is kissed again and again and again, and you look once more into the eyes of 

your trusted pet. 

Then you cross the Rainbow Bridge together, never again to be separated. 

(From Dear Abby column 
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From the Executive Director Therese S. Schoeneck 

SEPTEMBER 2021 

Dear Friends- The pandemic has complicated life for those who are grieving the death of a loved one.  The  

isolation, inability to hold supportive gatherings after a funeral or to be with loved ones as they were dying 
continues to add to our on-going grief.   

Our friend Laura sent an article on Coping With Grief from Good Housekeeping 2020.  The article mentioned 
physical symptoms such as swings in weight or sleep patterns even brain fog, the importance of living in the 
present & not worrying about the future. It concludes with “you will feel happy again”, you may have a new 
perspective on relationships, greater compassion for others, appreciate the small things and stay present in the 
moment.  

“At some point the death will become woven into your story and who you are.  The only way to get to the oth-
er side is to go through the grief.  Life isn’t going to be the same, but it can be good.”  Be determined to get to 
a better place, practice daily gratitude and acts of kindness. Love & hugs, Therese – A hearty welcome to    
Elisabeth & Dan.  Pat will be greatly missed & always much loved! 

Please keep Christy Dannible, Kathy Spencer,  Ann & Dan Emond,  
Christine Hart, Lanie Moses, Marg Gillis, Kevan and  medical staffs/
essential workers and their families in your prayers. 

BUTTERFLY GARDEN MEMORIAL BENCH DEDICATION  ~  If  you currently  
have a Memorial Bench Dedication in the Butterfly Garden please contact us at 

mail@hopeforbereaved.com to confirm/update your contact information. 

SPECIAL THANKS TO: Our dedicated GOLF Committee-Chair-Margie Nye, Wes & Peggy Daggett, Bob Rogers, 
Leslie Conway, Kim & Greg Brown, JoBeth Lehrer, Rosanne Glavin, Sue & Dick Hollington and Sheila 
Capriotti  for ALL their efforts on behalf of the Tournament of HOPE.  Golfers and volunteers were very positive about 
every aspect of the day-very organized, delicious food and the classy towels & golf balls.  The tournament raised much 
needed funds thanks to our sponsors, 23 teams and donations of food and beverages. 

Presenting sponsors: CenterBridge Planning Group -In honor & memory of Joe Ruane * Eagle Sponsors: Jeff 
& Dot Booher  (B & B Lumber);  Greg & Kim Brown  (Bettyõs Brats) * Dinner Sponsors: Jay Donohue 
(Diversified Wealth Strategies) Lunch at the Turn: Dannible & McKee * Tee Sponsors: Adams & Son Inc;    
Buranich Funeral Home; Sue & Dick Hollington; Syracuse Blueprint;  3C Human Resources Consulting 

 

After much consideration & sadness I will be retiring at the end of this year.  I have spent 24 years at 

HOPE, have made hundreds of friends, worked with the best of the best and loved seeing our clients 

come to a better place in their grief.   HOPE has taught me so much about grief and giving back.  I shall 

miss you all, but you & HOPE will always have a special place in my heart.  The good news is, HOPE has 

hired a wonderful gentleman who I have had the privilege to know for 20+ years.  Dan McMaster is an 

accountant and has learned the ropes very quickly. I have actually learned from Dan.  Also, in July, HOPE 

welcomed to our staff Elisabeth Panighetti as Development Director.  Elisabeth brings great ex-

perience to HOPE with her past work with a non-profit and in the health field.  Walt Stein will be     

Office Administrator, along with the many other hats he wears.  I will leave HOPE in December  

knowing I have left it in very capable & caring hands.   Love, Pat 
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EXCITING NEWS ABOUT CELEBRATION 2021 

This year  we will be holding a hybrid event at HOPE For Bereaved.  
As the pandemic continues to change and evolve, we have decided to 
have the best of both worlds.  You will be able to virtually see and 
bid on items or if you are a table host or ticket purchaser, you may 
attend the event at HOPEõs Center.  We will follow CDC guidelines 
and attendees will be limited.  To entice you to attend, we will have 
items that can only be bid on the night of the event at HOPE.                   

We will have appetizers, drinks & program with  

                     Dan Cummings.  

Saturday, Nov. 6, 2021 at 6pm at HOPEõs Center   

          SILENT AUCTION ITEMS NEEDED FOR Celebration 

Any item or professional service you would bid on is welcome.  Sporting 
Goods * Electronics * Outdoor/Garden* Housewares  *  Antiques * Art  *                  

    Toys  * Event Tickets * Getaways *  Jewelry * 

          GOLF,  RESTAURANT & GROCERY CERTIFICATES ARE VERY POPULAR 

As a family, office or support group of friends, pick a theme and FILL A BASKET! 

Donated items may be dropped off at HOPEós Center.  Call HOPE for a solicitation letter on                         

HOPEõs letterhead.   CERTIFICATES/ITEMS DUE BY OCTOBER 20, 2021 

  

 

 

TWICE AS NICE 
Support HOPE while supporting your favorite restaurant! 

As most restaurants are just getting back on their feet, it is 

difficult to ask them for a donation.  Please consider purchasing a gift 

certificate to your favorite restaurant and  donate it to HOPE.  We will 

pair it with a bottle of wine for our Hybrid auction.  HOPE and restau-

rants will be supported and you will be   òTWICE  AS  NICEó! 

DONATE òIN  MEMORYó:  Silent auction items or baskets may be donated òIn 
Memoryó of a loved one.  If you wish you may include a short write up and/or 
photo with the item.  Items or baskets should be at least a $50 value, gift  

certificates can be $25 or more. 
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A Smiling 

´Thank Youµ 
I just wanted to say thank you so much for 

listening to me about my son ´Joshuaµ.  I 

am happy to have had the chance to meet 

all of you.  You gave me the courage to do 

something that I know I should have done a 

long time ago, ´face my son³s dyingµ.  I 

could never do it alone I was too afraid of 

giving up my means of holding on ´hope 

that someday my son would returnµ.  I 

know that will never happen and I have to 

face it.  Thank you, and God Bless You.  

Good luck in what ever you may do. 

Sincerely, Sherrie 
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5ǳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǊƛǎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ /h±L5-5Ŝƭǘŀ ±ŀǊƛŀƴǘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǳƴŎŜǊǘŀƛƴǘȅ ǘƘŀǘ ŦƻƭƭƻǿǎΣ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŀǎƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ 
![[ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭǎ ǾŀŎŎƛƴŀǘŜŘ ƻǊ ƴƻǘ ǾŀŎŎƛƴŀǘŜŘΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǿŜŀǊ ŀ Ƴŀǎƪ ǿƘƛƭŜ ƛƴ Iht9Ωǎ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎΦ  LŦ 
ȅƻǳ ǿƛǎƘ ǘƻ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘ ōȅ ȊƻƻƳ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ŏŀƭƭ Iht9 ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƴŜŎŜǎǎŀǊȅ aŜŜǝƴƎ L5 ŀƴŘ tŀǎǎŎƻŘŜ ƛƴπ

ŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΦ  ¢ƻ ǊŜŀŎƘ Iht9 Ŏŀƭƭ омр-птр-фстрΦ   

§ Iht9 CƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻǎŜ ƭƻǾŜŘ ƻƴŜ ŘƛŜŘ ōȅ 5ǊǳƎ hǾŜǊŘƻǎŜ όLƴ tŜǊǎƻƴ ϧ ½ƻƻƳύ 

§ Iht9 CƻǊ ¸ƻǳƴƎ Ϫ IŜŀǊǘ ŀƴŘ ¸ƻǳƴƎŜǊ ²ƛŘƻǿκ²ƛŘƻǿŜǊǎΣ 9ƴƎŀƎŜŘ ϧ {ƛƎƴƛŦƛŎŀƴǘ hǘƘŜǊǎ όLƴ tŜǊǎƻƴ ϧ 
½ƻƻƳύ 

§ Iht9 ŦƻǊ ²ƛŘƻǿκ²ƛŘƻǿŜǊǎ {ŜƴƛƻǊ 5ŀȅǘƛƳŜ όLƴ tŜǊǎƻƴ ϧ ½ƻƻƳύ 

§ Iht9 ŦƻǊ ¸ƻǳǘƘ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ DǊƻǳǇΥ  CƻǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΣ ǘŜŜƴǎ ǿƘƻǎŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘΣ ǎƛōƭƛƴƎΣ ǊŜƭŀǘƛǾŜ ƻǊ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ŘƛŜŘ ǿƛƭƭ 
ƳŜŜǘ ǳǇƻƴ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘΦ  /ŀƭƭ омр-птр-фстр 

§ Iht9 ŦƻǊ .ŜǊŜŀǾŜŘΥ  !ƴȅ ŀŘǳƭǘ ǿƘƻǎŜ ƭƻǾŜŘ ƻƴŜΣ ǇŀǊŜƴǘΣ ǎƛōƭƛƴƎΣ ǊŜƭŀǘƛǾŜ ƻǊ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ŘƛŜŘΦ όLƴ tŜǊǎƻƴ ϧ 
½ƻƻƳύ 

§ Iht9 ŦƻǊ .ŜǊŜŀǾŜŘ tŀǊŜƴǘǎΥ  CƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻǎŜ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƻŦ ŀƴȅ ŀƎŜ ŘƛŜŘ όLƴ tŜǊǎƻƴ ϧ ½ƻƻƳύ 

§ Iht9 ŦƻǊ tŀǊŜƴǘǎΥ  ǿƘƻǎŜ ƛƴŦŀƴǘ ŘƛŜŘ ōȅ ƳƛǎŎŀǊǊƛŀƎŜΣ ǎǘƛƭƭōƛǊǘƘ ƻǊ ƴŜǿōƻǊƴ ŘŜŀǘƘΦ όLƴ tŜǊǎƻƴ ϧ ½ƻƻƳύ 

§ Iht9 ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻǎŜ ƭƻǾŜŘ ƻƴŜ ŘƛŜŘ ōȅ {ǳƛŎƛŘŜΦ όLƴ tŜǊǎƻƴ ϧ ½ƻƻƳύ 

§ b9² Iht9 ŦƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻǎŜ ƭƻǾŜŘ ƻƴŜ ŘƛŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ /h±L5 ƻǊ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ƛƭƭƴŜǎǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ tŀƴŘŜƳƛŎ  
όLƴ tŜǊǎƻƴ ϧ ½ƻƻƳύ 

§ Iht9 ŦƻǊ .ŜǊŜŀǾŜŘΣ hǎǿŜƎƻΥ  CƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ 5ƻƴƴŀ [ǳǇƛŜƴ омр-опн-сонсΦ   
aŜŜǘƛƴƎ [ƻŎŀǘƛƻƴΥ  /ƘǊƛǎǘ ǘƘŜ DƻƻŘ {ƘŜǇƘŜǊŘ /ƘǳǊŎƘΣ мнф 9Φ пǘƘ {ǘΦΣ hǎǿŜƎƻΣ b¸ момнс όLƴ tŜǊǎƻƴύ 

§ hƴŜ-ƻƴ-hƴŜ /ƻǳƴǎŜƭƛƴƎΥ  /ŀƭƭ Iht9 омр-птр-Iht9 όпстоύ ŦƻǊ ŀƴ ŀǇǇƻƛƴǘƳŜƴǘΦ  bƻ ŎƘŀǊƎŜ ŦƻǊ ŎƻǳƴǎŜƭƛƴƎ 
ōǳǘ Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŀǊŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜΦ 
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The Butterfly Garden of HOPE is now offering Photo 
Bricks for $300.  The brick is an 8 x 8 brick with photo is en-
cased in a frame and mounted in the brick.  We have sectioned off  

a special place in the garden for the Photo Bricks.  You will not be 
able to walk on these bricks.  There are a limited number of spots 
for these special memorial bricks.  We are  taking orders now for 
the Photo Bricks.  If you are interested in purchasing one, please 
call Kim or Kathleen at HOPE at (315)475-9675 

 

SAVE THE DATES: 

§ Please mark your calendars for our annual Run/Walk in Rememberance to be held 
on October 23th, 2021 at Long Branch Park.  Please see insert in this newsletter.  
For more information call Walt at (315)475-9675        

 

§ Our Hybrid Celebration of HOPE with virtual silent & live auctions will be held on 
Nov. 6th at HOPEõs Center.  See page 6 for more information 


